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25 May 2006
CIRCULAR:                                                                                        05/2006
USE OF DEPARTMENTAL FUNDS AND ENTERTAINMENT BUDGETS
The following is brought to the attention of all cost centre managers:

1. The “Policy on Rules for Departmental Funds”, as approved by the Council on 29 November 2005, states in paragraph 3: 

“3 Rules
3.1
Department funds shall be used only for the purpose of promoting teaching, learning, research and community service in addition to any other event which is judged to be consistent with TUT’s overall financial policies.”   

2. The “Policy on Entertainment Costs”, which was approved by the Council on the same day, makes provision for the following:
“3 Rules:
3.1
   ……

3.2 Group entertainment may be against the budget of a department/division, if the private guests and/or students, exceed the number of staff members attending.  Such entertainment should therefore primarily be in the interest of TUT.  Exceptions on this ruling must be fully motivated in writing, approved by the higher level of authority and attached to the claim form.

3.3 Departmental funds may be used for entertainment where only or mostly staff members are involved with approval of at least two executive members of the department.

3.4 One year-end function per year can be funded from the budget.   The financial limit is the responsibility of the head of the cost centre and must be reasonable with a maximum of R100,00 per person or R150,00 per couple.

3.5 Farewell functions can be funded from the budget within limits, as determined by the Head of the Department and the Dean/Director to a maximum of R150,00 per person.

3.6 Birthday parties cannot be funded from the budget.”

3. Deviations from the above prescriptions are viewed in a serious light.  Cost centres managers who may be aware of such deviations should give serious consideration to rectifying the situation.
LR van Staden (Prof)
ACTING VICE-CHANCELLOR AND PRINCIPAL 
